
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Wile, Chip <cwile@darlingtonraceway.com>

Date: 6/9/2015 3:05:30 PM
Subject: RE: Mock Facebook Post

No worries about the letter - on our end.

Do you know how long the Reader's choice poll is running for?

From: Wile, Chip [mailto:cwile@darlingtonraceway.com]
Sent: Tuesday, June 09, 2015 3:01 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Re: Mock Facebook Post

I have sent the letter to a couple of folks internally. I will get feedback ASAP

Chip Wile
President
Darlington Raceway

On Jun 9, 2015, at 2:57 PM, Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Follow ups:
- We are working on the FB request.
- Are there any changes and/or additions to the Governor's welcome letter?
- We have a Darlington meeting today. I will follow up with you by close of business. 

Thanks, KV

From: Wile, Chip [mailto:cwile@darlingtonraceway.com]
Sent: Monday, June 08, 2015 1:55 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Mock Facebook Post

Katherine
Below is our suggestion on a post from the Governor. Let me know what you think.

Join me in showing the rest of the country what the state of South Carolina already knows, Darlington 
Raceway is the best NASCAR track! The track Too Tough To Tame has been nominated as the Best 
NASCAR Track in USA Today's 10 Best Reader's Choice Poll. Click the link below to cast your vote for 
Darlington Raceway. I just did! http://bit.ly/1F4lv3m

Chip Wile | President | Darlington Raceway
1301 Harry Byrd Highway |Darlington, SC 29532
Office: 843.395.8939 | Sprint Mobile: 336.442.5889| www.darlingtonraceway.com

The Tradition Returns to Darlington Raceway Labor Day Weekend 2015!
Bojangles' Southern 500® • September 6, 2015
VFW Sport Clips Help A Hero 200 • September 5, 2015
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Sent: Monday, June 08, 2015 1:03 PM 
To: Wile, Chip
Subject: Darlington Program

Chip,
Attached is a draft letter for the program. 
Thank you,
Katherine

+++
++
This message (and any attachments) contains confidential information and is intended only for 
the use of the person(s) named above. If you are not the intended recipient, any review, 
dissemination, distribution or duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited. In addition, 
please immediately contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original 
message. E-mail transmission cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error-free as information 
could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete or contain viruses. The 
sender therefore does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this 
message, which arise as a result of e-mail transmission. Any views or opinions presented in the 
e-mail above are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of 
International Speedway Corporation. International Speedway Corporation will not accept any 
liability as a result of such communication(s). No employee or agent is authorized to conclude 
any binding agreement on behalf of International Speedway Corporation with another party by 
e-mail. All agreements must be contained in a separate writing executed with an original non­
electronic signature.
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